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Golf tournament volunteers made the 
event run smoothly.

For the 32nd year in a row, the McLennan Community College Founda-
tion’s Golf Classic continued to embrace community support in order to 
raise funds to benefit the college. This year’s tournament took place on 
October 5 at the beautiful Cottonwood Creek Golf Course. 

Dozens of McLennan student-athletes and volunteers were present to 
help support the event, which is our largest fundraiser of the year. Net 
proceeds from the tournament support student scholarships and capital 
needs on campus. We want to thank all of our volunteers who helped 
make the day run smoothly!

Among the exciting highlights of the tournament were hole-in-one con-
tests, including the chance to win a GMC Acadia, sponsored by Richard 
Karr Motors. Raffle tickets and a silent auction featured items from doz-
ens of local businesses. These items brought in several thousand dollars 
in ticket sales and auction bids.
 
Our deepest thanks go out to more than 130 businesses and 244 indi-
viduals (see p. 3) that supported the tournament through sponsorships, 
participation, or donations of cash or prizes. We are especially grateful 
to our Diamond Sponsors: Hampton Inn and Fairfield Inn & Suites for 
your generous support!

Plans are underway for the Foundation’s 33rd Annual Golf Classic on 
Friday, October 4, 2019. We’ll see you there! 

http://www.facebook.com/McLennanFoundation
https://twitter.com/MCCFoundation1
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PLATINUM SPONSORS

Baylor Scott & White Health  Bird Kultgen Ford  EMA Engineering and Consulting  
Extraco Banks  GENCO FCU  Insurors of Texas  Integ  Lineberger Law Firm PLLC  PCA 

Providence Healthcare Network  RBDR, PLLC  Richard Karr Buick GMC Cadillac 
Sandy Creek Services  Sheehy Lovelace & Mayfield PC

SILVER SPONSORS 

GOLD PLUS SPONSORS

HOLE SPONSORS
Automatic Chef Canteen  Behringer Group LLC  Blue Bell Creameries Inc.  Carter BloodCare 

Dell Technologies  El Conquistador Restaurant  Elite Island Resorts Caribbean  Epson  Firmin Business Forms 
George’s Restaurant & Catering  Gross-Yowell  Homewood Suites by Hilton  James Avery Craftsman 

Keith Ace Hardware  Landscape Supply  Marathon Norco Aerospace, Inc.  Massage Envy Waco  Mazanec Construction 
Nothing Bundt Cakes  Outback Steakhouse  Frank and Kim Patterson  RBC Capital Markets  Ricoh 

Schwartz Design Center  Scotty’s Brewhouse  Texas First State Bank  MCC TRIO Program  Waco Laundry Room

GOLD SPONSORS
Allen Samuels Dodge Chrysler Jeep Ram  American Bank  Brazos Higher Education Service Corp

Bush’s Chicken of China Spring  Central National Bank  Chick-fil-A  CISCO Systems 
Community Bank & Trust  Englander dZignPak   Hilton Waco & Courtyard by Marriott 

Jaynes, Reitmeier, Boyd & Therrell, P.C.  Drs. Stanley and Johnette McKown  QTI Promotions & Apparel 
Rabroker A/C & Plumbing  Rudy’s Country Store & Bar-B-Q  Stiba Wealth Management 

Tarleton State University  Texas State Technical College  Texas Tech University  Vossloh North America

FOOD/PLAYER GIFT BAGS/RAFFLE DONATIONS
Academy Sports & Outdoors  Automatic Chef Canteen  Balcones Distilling  Barefoot Waco  Bed Bath & Beyond 

Behringer Group LLC  Blue Bell Creameries, Inc.  Bush’s Chicken of China Spring  Cameron Park Zoo 
Central National Bank  Chick-fil-A  Dell Technologies  Dogtopia  Dr Pepper Snapple Group 

Elite Island Resorts Caribbean  Englander dZignPak  English Maids  Thomas Fallon Photography 
George’s Restaurant & Catering  Great Western Dining  Harp Design Co.  Hilton Waco & Courtyard by Marriott 
Italian Granite James Avery Craftsman  Mars Wrigley Confectioners  Massage Envy Waco  Mayborn Museum 
MCC Cosmetology  MCC TRIO Program  Stan and Nancy Mitchell  Nothing Bundt Cakes  The Office Depot 

Outback Steakhouse  Frank and Kim Patterson  QTI Promotions and Apparel  Raising Cane’s  Ricoh  Rosa’s Cafe 
Scotty’s Brewhouse  Seaglass Fine Art Photography  SKC  Slovacek’s  Swan Products LLC  Target 

Texas Rangers Baseball Club  Waco Custom Marketplace  W Promotions  Zales Outlet The Diamond Store

BRONZE SPONSORS
Bain Paper Co.  Barfield’s Southwest Sales  Capstone Mechanical  Carey Hobbs

Naman, Howell, Smith & Lee, PLLC  Parsons Commercial Roofing  Perry Office Plus 

Follett   Grande Communications   H-E-B Tournament of Champions

Thanks to Our Supporters 
for Making the

MCC Foundation’s  
32nd Golf Classic 

a Huge Success!

DIAMOND SPONSORS

We are so grateful for this tremendous community support! Proceeds from this tournament benefit scholarships  
for all students at MCC and capital items not covered by the college budget. Call 254-299-8604 for more information  

about the McLennan Community College Foundation or to participate in next year’s tournament on Oct. 4, 2019.

ClassicClassic

32ndAnnual
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    You may have 
seen the news 
recently that the 
McLennan Com-
munity College 
Foundation’s 
Men of Color 
Success Initia-
tive was named 
a TFNB Charity 
Champion in our 
community! This 
announcement 
was made at the 
Baylor vs. Duke 
game on Sept. 
15. Our deepest 
thanks go out to 
Foundation board members, faculty,  staff, and community members who attended.

	 You may be wondering about this program, how the 
MCC Foundation is involved, and perhaps, how you can 
be involved as well!  The MCC Foundation provides an 
umbrella of support for our students. Four years ago, data 
showed  that the retention rate for our men of color was 
27 percent. Our desire to help these students succeed led 
to our partnership with the Men of Color Success Initiative 
program.
	 This program is designed to address challenges of 
first generation college students, traditionally underrep-
resented groups, and students in need of academic and 
personal direction.These challenges are addressed by 
establishing relationships with faculty, staff, and commu-
nity members.  These relationships build self-confidence 
and establish a network of educational and professional 
contacts. Furthermore, students develop leadership skills 
by attending conferences and trainings that increase their 
knowledge, self-esteem, focus, and decisiveness.
	 How can you help? A tax-deductible gift of any size can 

make a difference. Our long-term goal is to endow a Men of 
Color Success Initiative scholarship, one that will remove financial barriers for these young men who are 
working for a better life.  Please help us support this program through gifts for professional development 
opportunities and scholarships for these students!

CHARITY CHAMPIONS
MCC FOUNDATION MEN OF COLOR SUCCESS INITIATIVE

TFNB CEO David Littlewood, Dr. Frank Graves, Kim Patterson & 360 Communications CEO Chip Wilson.

Dr. Frank Graves, Kim Patterson, and Foundation 
Board members Judge Vicki Menard and Stephen 

Menard and Betsy Reeder and Phil Reeder.

http://www.mclennan.edu/foundation/
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Scholar, Donor, and Alumni
 Appreciation Luncheon

The McLennan Community College Foundation honored scholarship students and donors at the Scholar, 
Donor, and Alumni Appreciation Luncheon Sept. 18 at MCC.  The Foundation awarded a record-breaking 
$530,525 in student scholarships for the 2018-2019 academic year. This marks the first time in the 
Foundation’s 28-year history that it has surpassed the half-million dollar mark in scholarship awards. 
Pictured above is a group of scholarship recipients with a check representing the milestone. The Founda-
tion’s scholarship application period for the 2019-2020 academic year opened Oct. 1 at www.mclen-
nan.edu/foundation/scholarships.
For more information about Foundation scholarships, contact Scholarships & Operations Coordinator 
Shelley Cotten at scotten@mclennan.edu or 254-299-8818.

Scholar Whitney Golden with 
Donor Bret Crook

Donors Dr. and Mrs. Wilbur Ball 
with Scholar Alejandra Suarez

MCC Foundation Board Chair and 
Donor Sharon Allison with Scholar 

Jaslynn Martin.

http://www.mclennan.edu/foundation/scholarships
http://www.mclennan.edu/foundation/scholarships
mailto:scotten%40mclennan.edu?subject=
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Thanks to a generous gift from an estate, the McLennan Community College Foundation will now 
be able to offer substantially more scholarships for part-time students beginning with the Fall 
2019 semester. Deadline to apply is Jan. 15, 2019. 
 
The Hoover Part-Time Student Scholarship was established due to the enduring generosity of the 
estate of Paulanne Ream Hoover, who passed away in 1994 and left gifts to the MCC Foundation 
in her will. In September, the MCC Foundation board voted to create a new fund with the Hoover 
gift to award scholarships for part-time students, which comprise 61 percent of the MCC student 
population. Students must be taking between six and 11 credit hours to qualify for these awards.
 
“We are thrilled to be able to offer more scholarships to this group,” said MCC Foundation Execu-
tive Director Kim Patterson. “Most of these students are working full time, are often juggling fam-
ily commitments, and simply cannot attend school full time. Their part-time status disqualified 
them for most scholarship awards.  Mrs. Hoover’s generosity from long ago will open so many 
doors for this group of MCC students.”   
 
For more information, contact Scholarship Coordinator Shelley Cotten at 254-299-8818 or 	
scotten@mclennan.edu.  

NEW SCHOLARSHIPS 
AVAILABLE FOR 
PART-TIME STUDENTS

mailto:scotten%40mclennan.edu?subject=
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MCC Foundation Rapoport 
First Generation Scholars

Dallas Cultural Trip

The 2018-2019 cohort of MCC Foundation Bernard and Audre Rapoport First Generation 
Scholars wrapped up summer orientation week with an awesome cultural trip to Dallas on 
Aug. 17. They experienced delicious Mediterranean food at Ephesus Mediterranean restaurant 
and then enjoyed School of Rock, The Musical, at the Dallas Summer Musicals at Fair Park 
Music Hall.The MCC Foundation Bernard and Audre Rapoport First Generation Scholarship 
Program exists due to a generous $1 million gift to the MCC Foundation from the Rapoport 
Foundation in 2011.
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Endowed Scholarships 

The McLennan Community College Foundation’s Highlander Alumni & Friends Association recently presented 
two prestigious awards to alumni of McLennan Community College: the Distinguished Alumni and Distin-
guished Leader awards. 
Twin brothers Jamie Cacciola-Price and Dr. Jason Price are the dual recipients of the 2018 Distinguished Alum-
ni Award. The brothers, who are from Canadian, TX a small town in the Texas Panhandle, attended McLennan 
as Theatre majors from 1999-2001 as Tartan Scholars. Jamie Cacciola-Price currently is the head of Theatre 
at the Frank Sinatra School for the Arts in Queens, New York.  In 2016, Jamie received the prestigious Empire 
State Excellence in Teaching Award from New York Governor Andrew Cuomo. He was also a runner-up for the 
2018 Tony Awards high school teacher of the year. Jamie is pursuing a doctorate in education at the NYU Stein-
hardt School of Education. 
Dr. Jason Price currently serves as the Senior Lecturer (Professor) at the University of Sussex in Brighton, 
England, where he has earned a reputation as an esteemed theatre scholar. Jason published the well-received 
book, Modern Popular Theatre.  He has also published Contemporary Theatre Review, Comedy Studies, Popu-
lar Entertainment Studies, and Studies in Theatre and Performance. 
The Price brothers will visit Waco in mid-November, when they will present several theatre workshops for MCC 
students.  
Yuridia Navarro-Escobedo of Waco was awarded the 2018 Distinguished Leader Award. She came to McLen-
nan Community College as a Brazos Higher Education Service Corporation Scholar and Presidential Scholar. 
Yuridia has maintained a 3.8 GPA during her time at MCC, all while working two part-time jobs and volunteer-
ing at several non-profits in the Waco community. Upon graduating from MCC this year, Navarro-Escobedo will 
transfer to Baylor University on a MAC Scholarship from the Waco Foundation.  
Membership to the Highlander Alumni & Friends Association is free and open to all alumni and 
friends of McLennan Community College. Click here to learn more! If you have questions, contact 
alumni@mclennan.edu or (254) 299-8481. 

MCC Highlander Alumni         
Association Presents Awards 

Jamie Cacciola-Price, 
2018 Distinguished Alumnus

Dr. Jason Price, 
2018 Distinguished Alumnus

Yuridia Navarro-Escobedo,       
2018 Distinguished Leader

Alumni Spotlight: Robert Hawkins and 
“The Mount Rushmore of MCC”

http://www.mclennan.edu/foundation/alumni
mailto:alumni%40mclennan.edu?subject=
https://www.facebook.com/HighlanderAlumniAssociation/?ref=bookmarks
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	    It is hard to 
imagine a life 
better lived than 
that of Robert 
Hawkins, a 1968 
graduate of McLen-
nan Community 
College. Over the 
course of almost 
80 years spent 
living and working 
in the Waco area, 
six different Texas 
Governors have ap-
pointed Hawkins to 

serve on eight different state boards and councils, most 
focusing on workforce development.  Locally, he dedi-
cated 20 years of service to the Bellmead City Council, 
serving four terms as mayor.
   Yes, the list of Robert Hawkins’ personal and profes-
sional accomplishments is vast.  But were it not for 
McLennan Community College, he says, his life would 
have turned out much differently.
   Hawkins attended LaVega High School, but left dur-
ing his senior year to join the Army.  After his service, he 
worked as a process inspector at McGregor-based Rock-
etdyne. While the work was good, he knew he needed 
a college education to pursue his dream of working in 
education.  Unfortunately, affordable educational oppor-
tunities in Central Texas were scarce.
   In 1965, Hawkins heard rumors about an effort to 
launch a junior college in Waco, and soon he was cir-
culating petitions to assist in the election effort.  When 
McLennan Community College became a reality in 1966, 
Hawkins was one of the first 50 students to register for 
classes taught in the barracks at the James Connally Air 
Force Base.
   “President Wilbur A. Ball, Dean of the College Chester 

Alumni Spotlight: Robert Hawkins and 
“The Mount Rushmore of MCC”

Charles 
Kennedy

Dr. Michael 
White

Robert 
Trout

Clyde 
Koehne

Billy 
Dowdy

Hastings, and Dean of Students Larry Gilliam made us 
feel welcome and told us of a bright future that lay ahead 
for ourselves and the college,” Hawkins remembers.  
“Students had easy access to these administrators. They 
were encouraging and during the course of the day you 
could see each of them going about their duties and 
answering questions.”
   The faculty, too, made a big impression on this enthusi-
astic student.
   “The faculty were tops in their respective fields,” he 
says. “I had several that changed my life—I call them “The 
Mount Rushmore of MCC.”   The faces on Hawkins’ per-
sonal monument include Dr. Michael White, Billy Dowdy, 
Robert Trout, Charles Kennedy, and Clyde Koehne.
Hawkins says these instructors gave their very best and 
prepared their students to hold their own in any aca-
demic environment.  He later proved this fact by being 
the first student to transfer MCC credits out of state when 
he attended Syracuse University in New York on a union 
scholarship. He later transferred to the State University 
of New York at Albany, where he received a Bachelor of 
Science degree.
   In 1970, Hawkins began his career at Texas State 
Technical Institute (now College) as Assistant to the vice 
president.  He later launched the college’s research de-
partment, writing grants and conducting feasibility stud-
ies. He ended his career at TSTC after 30 years, when he 
retired as Director of Special Projects.  In 2009, his alma 
mater, MCC, fittingly named Hawkins the inaugural recipi-
ent of the Highlander Alumni Association Distinguished 
Alumni Award.
   “Whatever success I may have had in my college experi-
ences and education career, I can attribute to those two 
years at MCC,” Hawkins says today.  “As a citizen and a 
taxpayer, I am very proud of all MCC has accomplished 
and what it has grown to become.  In my opinion, MCC is 
a major factor in the economic and cultural life of Central 
Texas.”

http://www.mclennan.edu/foundation/
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Professional Development 
Fund

The McLennan Community College Foundation, at the direction of the MCC Professional Development 
Committee, awarded professional development funds totaling $60,854.92 for the 2017-2018 year. 
These funds helped the following faculty and staff attend various conferences and trainings across 
the nation. The MCC Foundation’s Professional Development Fund was established by a Title III Grant 
matched by an estate gift to the Foundation. Attending these conferences and trainings helps keep 
faculty and staff skills current.

•	 Alexander, Tony - Ellucian Live
•	 Baughman, John - 2017 NaBITA Conference and Campus Threat Management Institute
•	 Brooks, Lawrence - Administering System Center Configuration Manager and Intune (M20696)
•	 Chunn, Kurt - 1st Annual Alpha Delta Conference for 2-Year Colleges
•	 Clayton, Andrew - Faith, Film and Philosophy 2017
•	 Cleere, Zachary - Texas EMS Conference
•	 Cleere, Zachary - Texas EMS Educators Summit
•	 Clendennen, Terry - Administering System Center Configuration Manager and Intune (M20696)
•	 Davis, Michele - Psychiatry and Women’s Health for Primary Care
•	 Downing, Glenn - 27th International Sculpture Conference
•	 Dutton, Marighny - AARC Summer Forum
•	 Edwards, Aimee - CHA Equine Facility Manager Certification
•	 Gaines, Glynnis - Fieldwork Educators Certificate Program
•	 Grassmann, Elizabeth - 16th Annual Ohio Latin Americanist Conference
•	 Gunter, Sholly - 87th Annual Meeting of the American Association of Physical Anthropologist
•	 Hadley, William - Cascade User Conference
•	 Hinojosa Jr., Jose - South Central Region 7 NACADA Conference
•	 Hochstatter, Ron - The Mentoring Institute’s Annual Mentoring Conference
•	 Hoeffner, Kent - 36th Annual CASP 2017 Conference
•	 Hoffman, Paul - ASCA Gehring Academy
•	 Hutchens, John - LERN Conference 2018 -  Contract Training
•	 James, Natalie - 2017 Weiss Institute Convening
•	 Johnson, Cayla - National Association of Colleges and Employers Annual Conference
•	 Kelinske-Jezek, Shirley - Nurse Educator Institute: Focus on Nursing Competence
•	 Knutson, Jerry - South Central SAS User Group Conference
•	 Laughlin, Charlotte - Masaryk University, Brno, Czech Republic
•	 Lawson, Justin - Texas EMS Conference
•	 Leslie, Richard - Accessing Higher Ground - Accessible Media, Web, and Technology Conference
•	 Lyles, Tina - NACADA Annual Conference
•	 Martin-Moreno, Jeffrey - TAIR 2018 Conference
•	 Maultsby, Stephanie - 2017 LERN Annual Conference
•	 Plemons, Lesley - ITC eLearning Conference
•	 Prnka, Bennie - Administering System Center Configuration Manager and Intune (M20696)
•	 Quinn, Deborah - ACERT Conference
•	 Rierson, Marcie - AST Educators Conference
•	 Schmaus, Diane - Clinical Laboratory Educator’s Conference
•	 Shelton, Jessica - Texas Association for Marriage and Family Therapy Annual Conference
•	 Sneed, Bonnie - National Colleagiate Choral Organization
•	 Sneed, Bonnie - National Conference - National Association for Music Education
•	 Taylor, Staci - Enterprise Risk Management Training
•	 Volaski, Jamie - CHA Equine Facility Manager Certification
•	 Wilhelmi, Lisa - The PRSA International Conference
•	 Zaricor, Carol - Occupatinal Therapy Leadership Council Meeting and Education Summit
•	 Zbeida, Jessica - “Baptism”; Louisvill Conference on Literature and Culture since 1900
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Minnie Stevens 
Piper Nominee:

Andi Ramon
The MCC Foundation is proud to sponsor the 
MCC Piper Professor nomination each year. 
The Piper Professor award brings recognition 
to outstanding achievement in the teaching 
profession in colleges and universities in 
the state of Texas. The selection committee 
looks for instructors who are well-rounded, 
outgoing teachers, devoted to the profession, 
who have made a special impact on their stu-
dents and communities.  
This year’s Minnie Stevens Piper Professor 
Nominee from MCC is Andi Ramon. Ramon 
holds an Associate of Applied Science Degree 
in Nursing, a Bachelor of Science in Nursing, 
a Bachelor of Arts in Political Science, and 
a Master of Arts in Public Policy and Admin-
istration. She has been a professor at MCC 
for 14 years and has taught National Govern-
ment and Texas Government courses.  Her 
passion transcends beyond the classroom as 
she inspires her students to become better 
leaders and citizens. 
The MCC Foundation commends Andi on her 
commitment to our College and students!

Dr. Fred Hills, Vice President of In-
struction with Professor Andi Ramon, 
and Dr. Chad Eggleston, Dean of Arts                 

and Sciences. 

The McLennan Theatre, Music, and Opera programs bring 
world-class entertainment to our community, providing both 
a rich learning environment for talented students as well as 

thrilling performances for our audiences! MCC arts graduates go on 
to study at Julliard, the NYU Tisch School of the Arts, major Texas 
universities, and beyond. Many others are teaching and performing in 
classrooms and on stages across the globe. By joining Hearts in the 
Arts, you can say “I knew them when!” 
Please consider becoming a member of the MCC Foundation’s 
Hearts in the Arts (HIA) affinity group that supports all the visual and 
performing arts at McLennan. As a 2018-2019 Hearts in the Arts 
member, you will enjoy a full selection of arts opportunities, including 
special receptions, invitations to attend a masterclass, as well as  
tickets to all theatre, opera, and Steinway performances! Depending  
on your level of sponsorship, your HIA membership may also include 
top billing as a presenting sponsor of the February 28, 2019 Gala, 
featuring the musical favorite Pirates of Penzance! 
Hearts in the Arts is part of the MCC Foundation, a 501(c)3 non- 
profit organization that depends on community support to enrich  
the academic and cultural life of Central Texas. Thank you for fulfilling 
that mission through your support of the arts at McLennan in 2018-
2019. We’ll see you at the show! 

Betsy Reeder
    2018-2019 Hearts in the Arts Chair

Kim Patterson 
MCC Foundation Executive Director

in the artsHearts

2018-19

For more information, email reservations@mclennan.edu 
or call (254)299-8604. Or you may join and pay online at  
www.mclennan.edu/foundation/hearts. 

http://www.mclennan.edu/foundation/hearts
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The McLennan Steinway Series 

Join us for an evening of dueling Steinways with McLennan’s own piano duo, Gail Wade and Dr. 
Donald Balmos. Balmos served MCC as Director of Visual and Performing Arts, Dean of Arts and 
Sciences, and Vice President of Instruction. Wade is Coordinator of Music at MCC in addition to 
teaching Music Theory courses and making frequent appearances as a pianist, both solo and col-
laborative. 

Balmos and Wade were one of the first performers in MCC’s Steinway Series in 2011. This is sure 
to be an entertaining and educational evening as the duo returns with music of Mozart, Poulenc, 
and Brubeck. The MCC Foundation is pleased to offer a reception after the concert, sponsored by             
Ambassador Lyndon and Kay Olson. 

Presents: Gail Wade & Dr. Donald Balmos 
November 16

7:30 p.m.
 Ball Performing Arts Center
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An Enduring Legacy
by Kim Patterson, MS, APR; MCC Foundation Executive Director

I am not usually a big fan of surprises, but I am learning to love them in my role here at 
the MCC Foundation!  One of those surprises came this summer when we learned that a 

long-ago gift from donor Paulanne Ream Hoover would continue to bless students for years 
to come!  

When Paulanne Hoover died in 1994, she left a portion of her estate to the MCC 
Foundation with the stipulation that we fund a scholarship for graduates of the 
Methodist Children’s Home.  To this day, the Paulanne Ream Hoover Trust contin-
ues to provide incredible opportunity for these students!  The gift also helped the 
college earn a Department of Education grant that now funds MCC Professional 
Development awards.  Almost 25 years later, her gift keeps on giving … and giv-
ing some more.  
Earlier this summer, the Foundation was approached by a land agent seeking 
to buy mineral rights that, unbeknownst to anyone, belonged to the Foundation.  
Thanks to an obscure line in Paulanne Hoover’s will that the Foundation would 
receive the “residuary” of her estate, the MCC Foundation owned some East 
Texas mineral rights.  After much research, discussion among Foundation board 
leadership and the Finance/Investment committee, and probate work, we liqui-
dated the asset to help students.  
This gift will enable the MCC Foundation to endow a new scholarship opportunity for part-time students.  Historically, 
only students taking a full-time load at MCC have been eligible for most Foundation scholarships. Now, students tak-
ing between 6-11 hours are eligible for the new Hoover Part-Time Student Scholarship (read more on p. 5.) These stu-
dents, which comprise 61 percent of MCC enrollment, are typically working full time and juggling family commitments 
on top of pursuing their education. We are so pleased to present these hard-working students a new opportunity for 
financial help, thanks to Paulanne Hoover.  
As we studied what other areas on campus have the greatest need for financial assistance, we quickly defined the 
MCC Food Pantry.  Not that long ago, the Food Pantry had only $900 in the fund to help purchase much-needed 
nutritional basics.  An intentional campaign has more than doubled annual contributions to the pantry fund, but the 
need is constant.  Thanks to this gift, the MCC Food Pantry now has a solid financial base that will ensure it can serve 
students in perpetuity.  Stay tuned for a major announcement about this topic when the Food Pantry moves back into 
renovated space in January 2019!
Paulanne Hoover was a trailblazer in life:  she earned her bachelor’s degree from Baylor in 1932, as well as her mas-
ter’s degree in 1943.  She also was one of the first female graduates of Baylor Law School in 1937. She worked as 
an elementary school teacher and later as a federal attorney in Dallas, Houston, Baltimore, and Washington D.C. She 
also was legally blind for many years and completely blind in her later years.  
As it turns out, Paulanne Hoover was also a trailblazer in death:  her estate gifts to MCC are a perfect example of the 
power of including the Foundation in your estate plan.  Even a small percentage of the typical estate can be of huge 
benefit to your favorite charity.  When Paulanne Hoover named the MCC Foundation in her will almost 30 years ago, 
she never could have dreamed how far and wide her generosity would spread: students who graduate from the Meth-
odist Home, MCC faculty and staff, part-time students, and students dealing with hunger will all permanently benefit.  
I’m sure she is smiling right now.  

With gratitude,
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In Honor of Mark Allan and Mary Perez’s 
Engagement by:

Dina and Damon Brown
Mandi Marshall

In Honor of Dr. Curtis Atchley’s Ph.D by:
Kim and Frank Patterson

In Honor of Michele Davis by:
Linda Ratliff

In Honor of Elaine Fagner by:
Trevor Beard
Kayla Renee Crites
	Sarah Franklin
Martha Gonzalez
	Macie Hughes
Laura Lares
Jenna Metcalf
Christopher Morris
Vanesa Villeda
Allyson Willis
Taylor Wright

In Honor Lisa Lindloff by:
Gail Illich

In Honor of Dr. Johnette McKown by:
Missy and Randy Larson

In Honor of Kim Patterson by:
Missy and Randy Larson

In Honor of Mary Perez by:
Michelle Deivanayagam

In Honor of Dr. Harry (Buddy) Powell, III. 
by:

Drs. Johnette and Stanley McKown

In Memory of Dr. Lynn Abernathy by:
Charles and Ann Cook
Dr. Richard Drum
Lanell Lanning

Mary Perez
C. Ray and Cynthia Perry	

In Memory of Robert Angel, M.D by:
	 Elaine and Scott Fagner

In Memory of Henry Apperson by:
John McLennan
Lloyd Neese

In Memory of Mary Ball by:
Elaine and Scott Fagner
Paul and Dina Hoffman

In Memory of Wanda June Davis by:
Elaine and Scott Fagner
Robert (Bob) Ford
Kim and Frank Patterson
Drs. Bill and Ruth Pitts
Tom and Kathryn Proctor
Alex Shiu

In Memory of Dan Douglasy:
Dr. and Mrs. Edwin Morrison

In Memory of Jonathan Drouillard by:
David Groman

In Memory of Gina Fox by:
	 Elaine and Scott Fagner
	 Alex Shiu

In Memory of Dr. Norman L. (Buddy) 
Gilchrest by:

Sandy and Michael Hinton

In Memory of Martin Ginnane by:
Kim and Frank Patterson

In Memory of Dona Sweet Hardwick by:
Dr. Sandra and Bill Goss

In Memory of Shirley Hightower by:
Marina Keeton

In Memory of William Hromadka by:
Neyra Bazaldua
Elaine and Scott Fagner
Fred and Barbara Hills
Kim and Frank Patterson
Lesley Plemons
Tom and Kathryn Proctor
Alex Shiu

In Memory of Stephen Mike Lindloff by:
Terri Barnes
D. Stephen Conner and Family
Betty Crockett
Lisa and Danny Eason
Reverend and Mrs. W. C. Everett
Carl (Boots) and Pat Falk
Carrie Gibbs
Charlotte and Larry Harlan
Carol Hensley
Fred and Barbara Hills
Karen Holder
Melinda Horan
Larry and Jacklyn Horton
David and Frances Hyde
Gail and Paul Illich
James Kubacak
Sherilyn and Jerry Lewis
Clifford and Charlotte Lindloff
Lisa Lindloff
Monty Lindloff
Linda Lindsey
Greg and Terri Moore
Kim and Frank Patterson
Stephen Picha
Barry and Lynne Pizor
Drs. Buddy and Louise Powell, III.
Ray and Cynthia Praesel
Tom Renshaw
Ron Ruhter Family
Doris Schraeder

Gifts to the Foundation
July 1 - September 30, 2018

 In Honor & In Memory

Consider making your next gift online! Click the “Make a Gift” 
button to access our online donation page at any time. 

http://www.mclennan.edu/foundation/
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Academy Sports & 
Outdoors
Allen Samuels
Sue Allen
American Bank
Andrews                   
Collegiate–AM, Inc.

Amy Antoninka
Mary Asebedo
Joe Arrington
Bobby Bain
Bain Paper Co.
Balcones Distilling
Suzanne Baldon

Barefoot Waco
Barfield’s Southwest 
Sales
Teri Barnes
Richard Bates
Neyra Bazaldua
Behringer Group, LLC

Dr. Stephen Benson
Royce Berger
Annette Bigham
Brian and Melissa 
Bivona
Jennifer Black
Peter Blaskiewicz

Blue Bell Creameries 
Inc.
Diane Boles
Nancy Boyens
Brenda Bradley
Brazos Higher 
Education Service             

Greg, Patricia, Cameron and Connor 
Simmons
Karen and Kyle Stanislav
Peter Tadin
Walmart Return Center Co-Workers
Estell and Michael Willis

In Memory of Lillie (Lil) Mae Lipsey by:
Tom and Kathryn Proctor

In Memory of Paul D. Marable, Jr. by:
Virginia DuPuy

In Memory of James J. McKeown, Jr. by:
Elaine and Scott Fagner
Fred and Barbara Hills
Paul and Dina Hoffman
Nancy and Stan Mitchell
Kim and Frank Patterson
Drs. Bill and Ruth Pitts
Annette and David Scott
Alex Shiu

In Memory of Shawn McKown by:
Jan and Mike McKown

In Memory of Dr. Thomas Myers by:
Dr. Richard Drum
Robert (Bob) Ford
Dr. Sandra and Bill Goss
Kim and Frank Patterson
Drs. Ruth and Bill Pitts
Annette and David Scott

In Memory of Elna Rae Peoples by:
Carol Hensley
Linda Lindsey

In Memory of Justin Porres by:
Elaine and Scott Fagner
Kim and Frank Patterson
Alex Shiu
Debbie Wright	

In Memory of Larry Radke by:
Sherry Campbell
Dr. Richard Drum
Dr. Sandra and Bill Goss
Cody Gregory
Fay and Nick Gutierrez
Harry and Beverly Harelik
Dr. Fred and Barbara Hills
Sandy and Michael Hinton
Sharon Kenan
Gale and Michael Kissinger
LaVega Class of 1969
K. Paul Holt and Donna Miller
Nancy and Stan Mitchell
Nancy and Tom Neill
Bob and Mickey Park
Kim and Frank Patterson
Drs. Ruth and Bill Pitts
Barbara Preston
Felipe and Cheryl Reyna
Jamie and Terry Stanford
Elizabeth Swift

Donna Wiley

In Memory of Dr. Charles E. Reeder by:
Robert (Bob) Ford

In Memory of William Wayne Ross by:
Elaine and Scott Fagner 

In Memory of Lenroy Sherwood by:
Carol and James Lowe

In Memory of J. Patrick Stroman by:
Carol (Campbell) and James Lowe

In Memory of Stanley Strum by:
Virginia DuPuy

In Memory of Ed Sykora by:
Elaine and Scott Fagner
Harry and Beverly Harelik
Dr. Fred and Barbara Hills
Sandy and Michael Hinton
Bob and Mickey Park
Kim and Frank Patterson
Jamie and Terry Stanford

In Memory of Murray Watson, Jr. by:
James Bergeron
The Honorable and Mrs. Kyle Deaver
Louis and Sara Jo Englander

In Memory of Matthew Wiseman by:
Paul and Dina Hoffman

Gifts to the Foundation
July 1 - September 30, 2018

 

Gifts to the Foundation
July 1 - September 30, 2018

We gratefully thank these friends and community supporters who have also given to the MCC Foundation this quarter.

In Honor & In Memory
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Gifts to the Foundation
July 1 - September 30, 2018

We gratefully thank these friends and community supporters who have also given to the MCC Foundation this quarter.

Consider making your next gift online! Click the “Make a Gift” 
button to access our online donation page at any time. 

Corporation
Joshua and James 
Breaux
Pamela Briggs
Deborah Brock
Rick and Carolyn 
Brophy
Scott Bryant
Terry and Ellan Burke
Cindy Burns
Bush’s Golden Crisp 
Chicken of China 
Spring
Rick Butler
Ivanna Campbell
Sheryl Campbell
Michael Campenni
Dr. Drew Canham
Carter BloodCare
Centex Express
Central National 
Bank	
Central Texas Jazz 
Society
Central Texas Water-
color Society
Chick-fil-A
Donald Choate
Bradley Christian
Kurt Chunn
CISCO Systems
City of Lacy Lakeview
Derek Clapp
Dennis Clark
Karen Clark
Vincent Clark
Laura Conrad
Tina Contreras
Charles and Ann 
Cook
Stephen Cook

Karen Conine
Susan Copeland
Shelley Cotten
Courtyard – Waco
Mark Crenwelge
Ashley Cruseturner
Kendall Culver
Fred and Karen 
Dainty
Judge Rex Davis
Margie De Laurell
Rose DeLeon
Dell EMC I Public 
Institutions
Matt Dill CLU ChFC 
State Farm
Dogtopia
Glenda Drake
Dr Pepper Snapple 
Group
Sondra Dubowsky
Linda Dulin
Gary Duncan
Wayne and Ann 
Duncan
DuPuy Oxygen
Mrs. Bronson B. T. 
Eden
Aimee Edwards
Misty Edwards
Lisa Elliott
English Maids
Epson
Theresa Evans
Toni Evans
Extraco Banks
Extraco Events    
Center, HOTFAIR
Elaine Fagner
Fairfield Inn

Thomas Fallon Pho-
tography
Stacy Fancher
Dianne Feyerherm
David Fleuriet
Follett Higher          
Education Group
Bronwen Forbay
Bird-Kultgen Ford
Bob Ford
Donna Fouts
Jon Fox
Sally Frazier
Thomas Frost
Glynnis Gaines
Karen Garrett
GENCO Federal 
Credit Union
George’s Restaurant 
& Catering, Inc.
Doug and Brenda 
Gibson
Richard Gimble
Felicia Gladden
Faith Glatter
Yolanda Gonzalez
Mary Graham
Grande                
Communications
Dr. Frank Graves
Michelle Gross
Dustie Hamilton
Hampton Inn North
Marianna Hampton
Jim and Linda     
Hardwick
Harp Design Co.
Jodi Harper
Linda Harwell
Nell and James 
Hawkins

Laura Hays
Heart of Texas        
Association of Health 
Underwriters
H-E-B Tournament of 
Champions
Leslie Henderson
Landon Hengst
Peaches Henry
Melanie Hill
Jane Hilliard
Dr. Fred Hills
Sandra Hinton
Carey Hobbs
Jenna Hoefer
Kent Hoeffner
Lisa Hoeffner
Tim Holtkamp
Cameron Holzshu
Chris Holzshu
Monique Hoskins
Dr. Dale Hughes
Gail Illich
Insurors of Texas
Rita Jacinto
James Avery Artisan 
Jewelry
Natalie James
Jaynes, Reitmeier, 
Boyd & Therrell, P.C.
Brian Johnson
Laurice Jones
Sandra Jones
JoAnn Jumper
Keith Ace Hardware
Donald Keltner
Sharon Kenan
Kintari Oaks Farms
Gale Kissinger
James Kubacak

Jonathan Kutz
Dr. Charlotte Laughlin
Kathleen Laundy
LaVega Class of 
1969
Sharon Lavery
Justin Lawson
Terry Lechler
Lisa Lindloff
Dr. William Lockhart
Estella Lopez
Thomas Lowrance
Betty Marable
Marathon Norco 
Aerospace, Inc.
Mars Wrigley Confec-
tioners
Tiffany Marty
Dr. William Matta
Heather Mattingly
Stephanie Maultsby
Mazanec Construc-
tion
Kimberly McCoy
MCC TRIO Program
Dr. Johnette McKown
Dr. Dennis F.           
Michaelis
Ryan Michaelis
Elizabeth Mitchell
Stan and Nancy 
Mitchell
Helen Moore
Michelle Moravec
Michelle Morphis
Mandy Morrison
Gary Myles
Naman, Howell, 
Smith & Lee, PLLC
Netsync Network

http://www.mclennan.edu/foundation/
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Gifts to the Foundation
July 1 - September 30, 2018

We gratefully thank these friends and community supporters who have also given to the MCC Foundation this quarter.

Crystal Neville
Nothing Bundt Cakes
Office Depot           
OfficeMax
Former Ambassador 
Lyndon and Kay 
Olson
Susan Olson
Manuel Ordones
Johnnie Ortega
Clif-Ann Paris Becky 
Parker
Kim and Frank      
Patterson
PCA Packaging Cor-
poration of America
Alisa Petree
Drs. Ruth and Bill 
Pitts
Dr. Buddy Powell
Thomas Proctor
Providence       
Healthcare Network
QTI Promotions & 
Apparel

Deborah Quinn
Jerry Quinn
Rabroker A/C & 
Plumbing
Stephanie Randell
Teresa Raso and 
Dale Fritz
RBDR, PLLC
Raising Cane’s 
Chicken Fingers
Judy Reagan
Dr. and Mrs. Ross 
Reagan
Ricky Rhodes
Shirley Rinn
Adam Rivera
Jan Robertson
April Robinson
Deanna Robinson
Caustula Rodriguez
Sid Ross
Diane Russo
Garrett Rychlik
Diane Schmaus

Sandy Creek         
Services
Annette Scott
Arvis Scott
Seaglass Fine Art 
Photography
Michael Searight
Scotty’s Brewhouse
Sheehy Lovelace & 
Mayfield PC
James Shelton
Jessica Shelton
Alexandra Shiu
Paulina Sidwell
Joyce Sims
SKC
Slovacek’s West
Bernard Smith
Drs. Bonnie and 
Richard Sneed
Ameenah Snow
Dr. Cynthia SoRelle
John Spano
Theresa Sparks

Linda Stanford
Lorraine Stansel
Emily Stottlemyre
Wanda Sudbury
Tarleton State       
University - Waco
Terry and Elaine 
Stevens
Target
Texas Rangers    
Baseball Club
Texas Western    
Management       
Partners, L.P.
Karen Thomas
Paula Thomas
Shannon Thomas
Jodi Tindell
Jennifer Tobin
Shawn Trochim
Bradley Turner
John Ucci
Lise Uhl and Tommy 
Edds

Beth Ullman
Lindsey Vanek
Gail Wade
Preston Waller
Denise Watson
Dr. Jeff Watson
Patricia Weaver
Holly Webb
Nicholas Webb
Clayton Williams
Wayne Williams
Williamson County 
Livestock Association
Lesley Willis
Brooks Wilson
Amy Winslow
Alma Wlazlinski
Stoney Womack
Gail Woodward
WPromotions
Zales
Ellen Zboril

Thanks to friends like you, who use the AmazonSmile program, we are able to raise funds that are used to increase 
scholarships, professional development, and capital improvements for students, faculty, staff, and the broader    
communities we serve at McLennan Community College. 
If you are not using AmazonSmile, please considering doing so—it’s easy! All you have to do is go to your Amazon ac-
count through smile.amazon.com and make your normal Amazon purchases. This will not affect your Amazon Prime 
membership.  You will be asked to select a charitable organization; we are listed as McLennan Community College 
Foundation.  Amazon’s Smile program will automatically donate 0.5% of your purchases to the MCC Foundation.
Thank you for supporting the McLennan Community College Foundation!

AmazonSmile - an easy way to give

https://smile.amazon.com/ap/signin?_encoding=UTF8&openid.assoc_handle=amzn_smile&openid.claimed_id=http%3A%2F%2Fspecs.openid.net%2Fauth%2F2.0%2Fidentifier_select&openid.identity=http%3A%2F%2Fspecs.openid.net%2Fauth%2F2.0%2Fidentifier_select&openid.mode=checkid_setup&openid.ns=http%3A%2F%2Fspecs.openid.net%2Fauth%2F2.0&openid.ns.pape=http%3A%2F%2Fspecs.openid.net%2Fextensions%2Fpape%2F1.0&openid.pape.max_auth_age=0&openid.return_to=https%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fgp%2Fcharity%2Fhomepage.html%3Fie%3DUTF8%26ein%3D74-2550278%26newts%3D1%26ref_%3Dsmi_chpf_redirect%26ref_%3Dsmi_ext_ch_74-2550278_cl%26token%3DRUzNARGOFrVJOzMBVdsWtslJXFc%252Bwkp6KuoAgKEwRELyZuGwsF5a2DCTT9DObyPuwaoTmyLwnWhvZ%252BP3yN%252BeBA%253D%253D
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Front row, left to right: Nashim Hamilton, Sharon Allison (Chair), Linda Hatchel (Treasurer), Geneva Watley,  
Priscilla Stinnett, Nell Hawkins, Phyllis Blackwood, and Dr. Johnette McKown (Secretary)                                             
Middle row, left to right: Rick Brophy, Betsy Reeder, Diane Deaver, Judge Vicki Menard, 

Missy Larson, Kim Patterson (Executive Director), Ted Teague, Alfred Solano                                                                                                                                         
Back row, left to right: Winfred Watkins, Kent Keahey, Charles Moore,  

J.Clay Sawyer, M.D., Judge Rex Davis, Randy Cox, Doug McDurham, Bill Dietz, Jr.,                                                                                  
Not Pictured: Wes Filer

2018 MCC Foundation Board of Directors
 

The McLennan Community College Foundation is committed to enriching the college and the communities it serves  
by supporting its 9,000 students, 850 faculty and staff members, and by improving facilities on our 200-acre campus.  

The MCC Foundation Board of Trustees leads the Foundation in these endeavors.

www.mclennan.edu/foundation

Contact Us

Kim Patterson, MS, APR
Executive Director

kpatterson@mclennan.edu
254.299.8606

Neyra Bazaldua, MBA
Coordinator, Special Events & Alumni 

Engagement  
nbazaldua@mclennan.edu

254.299.8481
 

Shelley Cotten, MBA, bCRE
Coordinator, Operations & Scholarships 

scotten@mclennan.edu
254.299.8818

Rose DeLeon
Executive Secretary, MCC Foundation

rdeleon@mclennan.edu
254.299.8604

 

Kathy McLendon, MHSA 
Director, Resource Development

kmclendon@mclennan.edu
254.299.8663

Cloddy Williams
Executive Secretary,  

Resource Development
cwilliams@mclennan.edu

254.299.8621 

http://www.mclennan.edu/foundation
http://www.facebook.com/McLennanFoundation
https://twitter.com/MCCFoundation1

